
MTC Full Council 15.12.20   

Report No 2 High Street Update 

1. The revised scheme as previously advised is now nearing completion. 

 

2. The allocated parking bays, improved pole cones, and planters have been installed.  

 

3. Additionally, the allocation of the Council’s x5 free parking days in Cross Hayes car 

park in December (as requested by the Christmas working group) are both 

confirmed and in progress. 

 

4. At the time of writing this report some signs related to the parking arrangements, 

and to fix onto the planters (Highways requirements), and sets of green cones to 

demark the loading bays are still pending. It is hoped a verbal update can be offered 

at the meeting. 

 

 

5. Responsibility for the monitoring, upkeep and maintenance of the planters now falls 

to Malmesbury Town Council (except where roads fixings are concerned). All other 

aspects of this scheme will be supported and upheld by Wiltshire Council Local 

Highways and Parking (enforcement). 

 

6. The Council are advised to consider in February 2021, the locations for the planters 

in readiness for re-location; the size and weight of them is beyond the reasonable 

lifting capability of the ground staff alone, and as such it will be necessary to liaise 

with Wiltshire Council and their contractors when they are likely to be removed, to 

ask if they can help relocate them in the process. 

 

 

Richard Spencer-Williams – Town Clerk 

 

 

 


